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Community Safety Update and Events 
 

Summer Safety events 
On 31 July and 28 August, Community Safety 
joined staff from Kent Police Community Liaison, 
the RSPCA and the Kent County Council warden 
team at a stand near the Lower Leas Coastal Park 
amphitheatre in Folkestone and the officers were 
also present at Radnor Park in Folkestone. 

 
The officers engaged with the public about 
keeping safe during the summer months also 
provided advice about bike marking, crime and ASB 
(anti-social behaviour) in the area whilst handing out 
safety information and items to protect people inside 
and outside of their homes. 
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Environment Agency – Flood Awareness Roadshow 
On 2 August, the 
Environmental Agency’s Flood 
Awareness Roadshow was 
held at Folkestone’s Bouverie 
Place Shopping Centre. 

 
Information was provided to 
help understand the risk of 
flooding and the steps that can 
be taken to prepare and stay 
safe from flooding. More 
information can be found here 
Helping communities in 
Folkestone be prepared for 
flash flooding - GOV.UK 
(www.gov.uk) 

 
Tara Liam from Community Safety and the KCC wardens supported the roadshow 
and gave out advice. 

 
Find out if you’re at risk of flooding by checking your postcode on the government’s 
website.  Sign up for flood warnings - GOV.UK (www.gov.uk) which warn of the risk 
of flooding from rivers, sea and ground water. By signing up, you will be alerted by 
phone, email or text when flooding is expected. 

 

 
Autumn Well Event 20 September 2024 
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Winter Well Event 27 November 2024 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Paws for Thought 
 

 
Paws up for all the dogs, cats and their owners who turned up to our Paws for 
Thought event in Hawkinge on 7 August. 

 
Our environmental officers alongside the RSPCA Folkestone were hard at work 
meeting the four-legged residents of the district at our ‘Paws For Thought’ event. 

 
It was a great turnout, with 25 free microchips given and microchip details checked 
for those already chipped. Handy advise for pet owners was also provided. 
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The RSPCA provided advice and support to 
the public and were also able to do an on- 
the-spot team consultation to help a family 
make arrangements to have their cats 
neutered to avoid any future unwanted 
kittens. 

 
It is now a legal requirement to have cats 
microchipped as well as dogs Get your dog 
or cat microchipped - GOV.UK 
(www.gov.uk) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Environmental Enforcement 
Our officers continued working to maintain a litter-free 
environment in your local areas, in particular at The 
Warren, Folkestone. We kindly request your cooperation 
in supporting your fellow community members by 
responsibly always picking up after your dog. 

 
As part of this ongoing project where you will see the 
officers in many of the hotspot areas and following up on 
complaints received on social media channels. 

 
It is the dog owner’s responsibility to always be aware of 
their dog’s actions and if their dog is on or off a lead, 
owners should be paying attention to where it is and what it is doing. 
Being distracted, and not seeing your dog foul is not an excuse for not picking up 
faeces and disposing of it correctly. 

It is an offence to not always clean up after your dog and you can be issued with a 
£100 fixed penalty notice (FPN) or be prosecuted up to £1,000 if the case goes to 
court. The same applies when leaving dog faeces in a poo bag anywhere other than 
a litter bin or other designated bin. 

 
If you see any dog fouling that requires removal or to notify our enforcement officers 
visit the council’s website. 
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Prosecutions 
On 30 July an offender appeared in court and admitted 
littering in Foord Road South, Folkestone, in January 2024. 
A fine, victim surcharge and costs totalling £256 was 
imposed. 

 
Our Enforcement Officers have been actively patrolling key 
areas in the district and investigating waste offences and 
we would like to thank residents for reporting information to 
us. 

 
To report fly-tipping visit Fly-tipping | Folkestone & Hythe District Council (folkestone- 
hythe.gov.uk) 

 
Partner Information/Updates 
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Folkestone Safe Haven 
 

 
Folkestone Safe Haven has moved to 3 Rendezvous Street in Folkestone. 

Folkestone Safe Haven offers out-of-hours mental health support to anyone aged 
18+ in the Kent area. 

This is a walk-in service. There's no need to be referred by a GP or Care 
Coordinator. The Folkestone Safe Haven offers a welcoming, safe, comfortable, non- 
judgmental and non-clinical environment, sometimes known as 'crisis cafes'. At the 
Safe Haven, we will be able to provide information and emotional support for anyone 
in crisis or feel like they are heading towards a crisis. 

Individuals can come in, or they can access one-to-one emotional support from 
trained mental health professionals. 

People using the Folkestone Safe Haven will also be supported by our 24/7 helpline, 
which offers access to emotional support and information for service users even 
when The Haven is closed. 

The 24/7 helpline number is 0300 323 0139 

The link to our website is Folkestone Safe Haven (mhm.org.uk) 
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Romney Marsh Community Hub – What’s on (September) 
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Fraud / Scams 
 

Bank Impersonations 
These types of offences are on the rise. They will invariably start with the caller 
claiming to be the investigations department from your bank and they will confirm 
some basic details with you, like your name, address, date of birth etc. They will then 
claim that there is some sort of problem with your existing account and that they 
have set up a safe new account for you to transfer your money into. 

 
However, it is all a scam and once the money is transferred, 
the criminals will quickly empty this account. 

 
Always remember that your bank, the police or any genuine 
organisation or company will never ask you to move money 
to protect it, under any circumstances. They will also never 
ask you to download something onto your computer or 
other device. 

 
Apply the protect principle of ABC and Never Assume or 
Believe a call is genuine and always Confirm. So, take their 
details and then disconnect the call. Then using another 
phone other than the one you were called on, call your 
Bank via using 159. If you do not have access to another phone, then wait 5 minutes 
and ring a family member or friend, a voice you know, to ensure that the line has 
been disconnected and then ring your Bank. 

 
If you think that you may have been a victim of this or any other type of scam, then 
contact your Bank immediately, which you can do by calling 159 and report it to 
Action Fraud at www.actionfraud.police.uk or call 0300 123 2040. 

 
For further information about fraud, visit our website at Advice about fraud | Kent 
Police 

 
 

Rogue Traders 

A while back, Kent Police received reports of this type of criminality, in particular in 
Hythe, Whitstable and Sheerness. 

Beware of cold callers offering to clean driveways for extortionate amounts of 
money. Additionally, people offering to carry out unnecessary roofing work. 
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These types of offences are not isolated to any individual locations and are taking 
place across the county. 

 
Remember – 
 Always obtain at least 3 written quotes and never agree to work on your 

doorstep, no matter how tempting the offer. 
 Ask family and friends for recommendations. 
 Agree payment arrangements and start and finish dates in writing beforehand. 
 Never pay in full until you are completely satisfied with the work. 

 
 
 

If you think that you may have been a victim 
of a scam, then contact your Bank 
immediately, which you can do by calling 
159 and report it to Action Fraud at 
www.actionfraud.police.uk or call 0300 123 
2040. 

 
For further information about Fraud, visit our 
Advice about fraud | Kent Police 
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National Campaigns 
 

World Suicide Prevention Day – 10 
September 2024 
The theme for World Suicide Prevention Day for 2024- 
2026 is "Changing the Narrative on Suicide" with the 
call to action "Start the Conversation". 

 
The purpose of this day is to raise awareness around 
the globe that suicide can be prevented. To encourage 
conversations to prevent suicides. 
World Suicide Prevention Day 2024 (who.int) 

 
Changing the narrative on suicide is about transforming how we recognise this issue 
and shifting of silence to openness, understanding, and support. 

 
 
 

 

New Published Reports 
 

 

 
NSPCC Learning has published a Helplines insight briefing exploring responses to 
children experiencing online harm and abuse. It is based on contacts to Childline and 
the NSPCC Helpline in 2023/24. The briefing identifies responses children received 
from peers, parents, schools, police and online platforms when young people told 
them that they had experienced online harm or abuse. Key topics include: feeling 
supported and heard; making decisions about next steps; removal of devices (like 
phones and laptops); discussing “online relationships”; and dealing with secretive 
online activity. The NSPCC Helpline also heard from parents wanting advice on how 
to respond and how to improve their initial response. 

 
Read the briefing: Insights on responses to children experiencing online harm and 
abuse 

 
 

 

 
King’s College London has published two studies looking at links between 
problematic smartphone use (PSU) and mental health issues in teenagers in the UK. 
The research included one study with 16- to 18-year-olds and another with 13- to 16- 

Online harms 
Source: NSPCC Learning 
Date published: 16 August 2024 

Smartphone use and teenagers 
Source: King’s College London 
Date published: 01 August 2024 
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year-olds. Findings show: 18.7% of 16- to 18-year-olds and 14.5% of 13- to 16-year- 
olds self-reported PSU; 55.6% of 13- to 16-year-olds with PSU reported symptoms of 
depression; and in the latter study, increases in PSU scores over a four-week period 
correlated with increases in self-reported anxiety, depression and insomnia. 

 
Read the news story: Teens with problematic smartphone use are twice as likely to 
have anxiety – and many are eager to cut down 

 

 

 
The Children’s Commissioner for Wales has published the results from a survey on 
online safety answered by 1284 7- to 18-year-olds across Wales. Findings show that 
29% of children who listed apps that made them feel unsafe or unhappy, mentioned 
Roblox, followed by YouTube (17%) and Snapchat (12%); some children as young 
as 8-years-old shared concerns about ‘toxic and rude’ users and ‘aggressive 
behaviour’ on Roblox; and when children reported concerns directly with an online 
platform, only 32% felt concerns had been taken seriously. 

 
Read the news story: Results of new snapshot survey on online safety 

 
See also on NSPCC Learning 
> Online safety resources 

 
 
 
 

 
The National Police Chiefs’ Council (NPCC) and the College of Policing have 
published a national policing statement setting out the scale of violence against 
women and girls (VAWG) in England and Wales. The report also assesses the police 
response to VAWG. Findings from police data show: cases of child sexual abuse 
and exploitation (CSAE) increased by more than 400% between 2013 and 2022 from 
just over 20,000 to nearly 107,000. 

 
Read the news story: Call to action as VAWG epidemic deepens 

 
 

 

 
Ofcom has published new research on the prevalence and nature of deepfakes 
online. Deepfakes are artificial intelligence (AI) generated videos, pictures or audio 

Online safety 
Source: Children’s Commissioner for Wales 
Date published: 26 July 2024 

Violence against women and girls 
Source: NPCC and College of Policing 
Date published: 23 July 2024 

AI-generated content 
Source: Ofcom 
Date published: 23 July 2024 
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clips made to look real. The research included interviews with 1,000 children across 
Great Britain aged 8 to 15-years-old. Findings included: 50% of 8- to 15-year-olds 
said they had seen at least one deepfake online in the last six months; 20% of 8- to 
15-year-olds reported feeling confident in their ability to identify a deepfake; and 32% 
of this age group reported having encountered a deepfake scam advert. 

 
Read the news story: A deep dive into deepfakes that demean, defraud and 
disinform 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

If you have any information that you would like us to include within any future 
updates, please email the details to 

community.safety@folkestone-hythe.gov.uk 


